
St. Marys, Ackley
Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes

St. Marks, Iowa Falls
        February 1, 2021

Present: Scott O’Brien, Jeff Frazier, Dave Keninger
Also present: Father Kevin Earleywine, Mary Quinlin

Linkage Wide portion- minutes will be sent by Mary Quinlin

Following the large group linkage-wide portion of the meeting, Vice Chair Scott O’Brien called the St.  
Mary Pastoral Council meeting to order.

Minutes from the November 2, 2020 and January 20, 2021 meeting along with the Financial reports were 
reviewed and Jeff moved to approve, Dave seconded and motion carried. 

Finance Council – Presented a report for the first quarter and second qtrs. of FY 20-21, showing 
Expenses were slightly below budget due to COVID reduced activities and revenues slightly
above budget considering gifts dedicated to the kitchen remodel. 

Key Policy – We need to better define a policy for who should have keys to the Church.  We will
Look for more input from Jolene Harms and consider this again when we have a full group
of Pastoral Council members together.

Elections – Jeff will share a Newsletter piece asking for nominations in the March, April, and May
Newsletters, asking parishioners to nominate by mail, email, or calling the Parish Office.   
A similar request will run in the bulletin in April asking for nominations by the first Sunday in
May.  

Last summer, considering COVID, we did not have elections and every member had a year 
Added to their term.  Note that Duane and Doug’s first terms end this summer and they are 
eligible for another three-year term.  Here is the latest list of members and their terms:

Pastoral Council Members and Terms
Name  Parish First Term Second Term
Kurth, Jeff Ackley 7/2019 – 7/2023
Keninger, Dave Ackley 7/2018 – 7/2022
Lindaman, Doug Ackley 7/2017 – 7/2021
O'Brien, Scott Ackley 7/2018 – 7/2022
Sudtelgte, Duane Ackley 7/2017 – 7/2021
Frazier, Jeff Ackley 7/2015 – 7/2019 7/2019 – 7/2023
  



Motion to adjourn by Dave, Jeff seconded, adjourned

Next Meetings – May 3, 2021.
 

Meeting adjourned
Submitted by Jeff Frazier, secretary


